31

April 18th 2018

Dear Robert Hall,

We have dealt with/tolerated the music festival for last 10 years at one weekend a year. We are extremely concerned that the request for a second event will escalate to even more events. Our main complaint is the fact that the music festival is so close to our home it depreciates the value of our home and property. Who would want to move next door to a music festival area? The flow of traffic and people is incredible, we have had people trespass across our property. The camping area is not fenced off, it has yellow caution tape draped from tree to tree. Our neighbor has had festival goers trespass and hang up hammocks in her back vard. This is not what we planned for our retirement years. We chose not to live in town because we like the quiet country setting. This is very unfair. We live in a sparsely populated area and we have to tolerate this because there is not enough people to complain. This would never be approved anywhere near a more populated area, however we have the same rights as everyone else in this county & pay our property taxes just like everyone else. We are nearing our retirement years and have no desire to live next door to a summer long music venue. Please listen to the few hard working tax paying residents that neighbor the festival grounds and do not allow additional events.

Sincerely,

Dennis & Michelle Horina